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Context 
 
The Existing Homes Alliance Scotland is a coalition of organisations1 calling for urgent 
action to transform Scotland's existing housing stock and make it fit for the 21st century.  
Too many of Scotland's homes are in a poor condition meaning unnecessarily high fuel 
use.  Therefore the Alliance is calling for an ambitious national programme of low-
carbon refurbishment across Scotland's existing homes to help cut greenhouse gas 
emissions and tackle fuel poverty 
 
With home energy use accounting for around a quarter of climate emissions in Scotland 
cutting emissions from existing housing must have a central place in the Scottish 
Government’s plans to meet the Scottish Climate Change Act’s emission reduction 
targets of 42% by 2020 and 80% by 2050.  Over one-quarter of Scotland’s households 
live in fuel poverty2 and one-third of homes are hard-to-treat.  The Scottish Government 
has committed itself under section 88 of the Housing (Scotland) Act 2001, to eradicate 
fuel poverty by 2016. 
 
Improving home energy efficiency and preventative spend 
 
Improving residential energy efficiency is one of the most cost-effective ways of 
reducing carbon emissions, while at the same time addressing fuel poverty.  Applying a 
‘preventative spend’ approach would offer huge long term savings by avoiding the costs 
associated with impacts of climate change and fuel poverty in Scotland whilst 
stimulating green job opportunities and cutting people’s fuel bills.  
 
Spending on home insulation prevents people from having to live in cold, damp homes, 
incurring numerous health and social problems.  According to the Fuel Poverty Advisory 
Group for England, for every £1 spent on fuel poverty, 42p is saved by the NHS.  The 
group also reported that tackling fuel poverty will improve local economic activity,  
 
particularly in deprived areas where money not spent on fuel bills will find its way into 
the local economy.3  
 
 
 

                                            
1
 The Alliance is made up of WWF Scotland, Energy Action Scotland, The Energy Saving’s Trust, Scottish 

Federation of Housing Associations, Chartered Institute for Housing, Scottish Building Federation, 
Association for the Conservation of Energy, Consumer Focus Scotland, Camco 
2
 Latest figures from 2009: http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2010/11/23125350/4  

3 Poverty Advisory Group, eighth annual report, http://bit.ly/rbBKzE  

http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Publications/2010/11/23125350/4
http://bit.ly/rbBKzE


Home energy efficiency and the Scottish Budget 
 
The forthcoming Scottish Budget must describe a significant step change in spending 
on programmes to improve the energy efficiency of our existing stock to deliver the level 
of emission cuts from this sector required to meet the targets established in the Climate 
(Scotland) Act and make progress towards the 2016 fuel poverty eradication target. 
 
Funding committed in the 2011-12 budget towards UHIS and EAP is £48m; a reduction 
of nearly a third on the already inadequate combined funding of £70.9m in 2010-114.  
To be confident of delivering the scale of emissions saving set out in the RPP and be on 
track to deliver the  2016 fuel poverty target we estimate that at least £170m per year 
must be invested in area-based insulation schemes (HIS or UHIS) and the Energy 
Assistance Package. 
 
Conclusion 
 
Improving residential energy efficiency is one of the most cost-effective ways of 
reducing carbon emissions and addressing fuel poverty.  We urge the Finance 
Committee to recognise the significant role that spending on improving the energy 
efficiency of our existing housing stock has as part of a broad preventative spend 
approach on improving the energy efficiency of our homes. 
 
 

                                            
4 http://bit.ly/pOKku6  
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